Staff Senate Resolution 
Requesting Campus Council to Reconvene the Inclement Weather Taskforce
Background: 

The Inclement Weather Task Force was convened by Provost Smith on Sept. 12, 2006 in response to a resolution passed by Campus Council (Apr. 6, 2006) asking that such a task force be appointed to “review steps taken on campus when inclement weather occurs, helping to ensure the safety of students, faculty, and staff.”  This task force wrote a report published Oct. 31, 2006, and subsequently disbanded.  The report of the task force made several recommendations which were to be presented to the “necessary administrators and staff to insure the improvements are carried out in future cases of inclement weather.”
Action:

After reviewing the Inclement Weather Task Force report and monitoring inclement weather situations since October of 2006, the University of Arkansas Staff Senate requests the following:

WHEREAS many of the Inclement Weather Task Force’s recommendations have not been properly implemented as of Fall 2009, such as:
· The term "Inclement Weather" needs to be defined clearly;
· The "delayed opening" needs to be clearly defined;
· The policy should address all severe weather scenarios, not just snow and ice;
· The UofA web site should include Frequently Asked Questions related to Inclement Weather;
· Communication should include material in the Spanish language;
· Communication procedures for mid-day closings should be defined;
· The University should develop accurate key metrics to help weigh safety issues against closing costs;
WHEREAS there exists no accountability for the recommendations of the report to be carried out,

WHEREAS compensation for emergency personnel and other University employees charged with snow and ice removal were not adequately communicated during the last incidents of inclement weather,
WHEREAS the Inclement Weather Task Force report recommended an annual review of inclement weather policies,
BE IT RESOLVED: The University of Arkansas Staff Senate recommends the Campus Council reconvene the Inclement Weather Task Force for the Fall-Winter 2008/2009 season.  This task force will be charged with evaluating the administrative response to the report from 2006 and examine areas of progress or inactivity for each recommendation.  The group will also monitor the next inclement weather period to identify areas for further improvement.  A new report from this task force will be presented at the Spring 2009 Campus Council meeting and forwarded to University administration for review.
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